
 

 

 

 

 

Alton Natural Gas Storage Limited is developing a huge storage site for 

hydrocarbons (natural gas and other hydrocarbons) near Stewiacke, 

NS.   They will use water from the Shubenacadie River to flush out 

underground salt deposits then the brine waste water will be released directly 

into the Shubenacadie River through a channel.   

 

 

This is of great concern since this unique river ecosystem is home to several 

endangered and at risk species. The discharge site is near the mouth of the 

Stewiacke River, one of the last breeding grounds for striped Bass and also 

habitat for endangered Atlantic salmon.  Our government regulations are full of 

loopholes that allow projects that pose a risk to species to move forward. 
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The people whose lives would be most affected by this project were not 

meaningfully consulted by Alton Gas or the government before the project was 

approved.  In fact, people often first became aware of the project only when 

construction started, well after the environmental impact assessment was 

completed and the project was approved. 

The brine waste generated is expected to reach 10,000 m³ per day 
over a 10 year period.  In comparison, brine used on NS roadways is 

between 2,200 and 2,800 m³ per year. 
 

Despite continued outcry and court challenges from First Nations, 

Ecology Action Centre, local landowners and fishers regarding the lack 

of consultation and meaningful environmental assessments, the 

company has received all necessary approval. 
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Alton plans to create up to 20 salt caverns to store hydrocarbons.  Salt cavern 

storage of natural gas is not as safe as this secretive industry claims.  Salt 

cavern storage accounts for 41.5% of all serious incidents yet they make 

up only 11% of all the underground gas storage facilities.  The storage 

caverns put people who live in the area at risk. 

We believe that the caverns will be used as infrastructure for fracking 

which is used to mine shale gas. Fracking has been linked to ground water 

contamination and depletion.  It is also causing a marked increase in 

earthquakes in areas that are fracked (Alberta and BC are prime examples) 

Fracking waste water is toxic; there is no safe way to dispose of it.   Nova 

Scotia currently has a moratorium on fracking, but this will no doubt change 

when the storage facility is created. 

 

 

 

We are your neighbours.  We are here because we are concerned about the 

environmental impacts this project will have on the province and our future.    

If the above reasons don’t move you to action, consider that Alton Gas 

Storage will add to out of control global warming and should not move 

ahead.  

 

We urge you to find out more about this dangerous project by checking out our 

facebook pages:  Stop Alton Gas or Treaty Truck House against Alton Gas.  

Or visit https://treatytruckhouseagainstaltongas.wordpress.com  or 

https://stopaltongas.wordpress.com 
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We stand with the Sipekne’katik, Millbrook and broader Mi’kmaq 

communities in asserting their treaty rights to food gathering.  The 

Shubenacadie River played a huge role in the history of Nova Scotia 

and deserves to be protected.  All communities affected by this 

project should have been meaningfully consulted. 
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